MEMORANDUM
Date:
November 13, 2009

To:
Board of Education

From:
Dick Nicoll

Re:
Proposal for the Limited Restructuring of Senior Management Assignments and the Reclassification of Affected Positions
_____________________________________________________________________
The unprecedented budget reductions of 2009 included the elimination of several pivotal management and confidential positions including, but not limited to the Director of Classified Personnel, Worker’s Compensation Manager, Internal Auditor, Personnel Coordinator, Director Maintenance Operations and Facilities, Assistant Director Maintenance Operations and Facilities, Maintenance Program Director, Director of Purchasing and Warehouse, and the Senior Administrative Assistant to the Superintendent/Communications Specialist. Prospective position eliminations (effective 7/1/2010) also included the elimination of one member of the Superintendent’s Council, an Administrative Assistant for one member of Superintendent’s Council as well as the Classified Training Coordinator. A collateral initiative intended to reduce contracted legal costs was realized in the expansion of the General Counsel’s office through the Board approved addition of an Associate Counsel position. 

Following the implementation of the most recent managerial/confidential position eliminations, a redistribution of tasks and responsibilities has been informally implemented amongst remaining management and confidential staff so as to accommodate those specific divisional needs and assume tasks and obligations previously performed in eliminated positions. Notwithstanding the capacity of the incumbents in these remaining positions to perform expanded tasks, the direct impact of the soon to be implemented prospective position eliminations (e.g. elimination of a Superintendent’s Council position) necessitates that  the Board of Education review the proposed redistribution of assignments. Moreover, the fundamental tenets of personnel administration and organizational propriety compel us to formally identify what specific tasks and responsibilities are exclusively associated with any given classification and to insure that assigned levels of compensation are appropriate when assessed relative to the internal alignment and equity within our salary schedules. To that end, we will be working on a reorganization presentation, with attendant revisions in job descriptions and reporting relationships.

While not diminishing the necessity of a timely submittal of such a complete reorganization package, we are however, respectfully requesting that, in advance of this comprehensive presentation, that the Board be petitioned to take action on the                 following proposed reclassifications, compensation/range revisions and organizational modifications. All proposals would be effective July1, 2010.  
· Reclassification of position of Director, Budget and Fiscal Services to that of Chief Financial Officer: For all intent and purposes the incumbent in the Director position has been functioning as the Chief Financial Officer (CFO) since February, 2009, reporting directly to the Superintendent. Given the necessity to redistribute divisional oversight tasks among Council members it is recommended that the CFO designation be ascribed permanency and formalized through the development and Board approval of a revised job description. It is further recommended that the position be removed from the Management Salary Schedule and that annual compensation be established at $140,000.00 and formalized through a contract with the District. The net annual cost increase to the general fund for this proposed reclassification (with current incumbent) would be $8,114.00
· Reclassification of Facilities and Operations Program Manager: Presently the Facilities and Operations Manager classification is placed at Range 12 of the Management Salary Schedule and does not include the oversight of the                          Maintenance or Transportation divisions. Nor does it incorporate the requirement for direct fiscal supervision of these groups. Given the planned necessity for the Assistant Superintendent, Administrative Services to provide greater oversight of the Personnel Services division it is necessary that the Facilities and Program Manager assume a more prominent role in the administration of Maintenance and Transportation activities and initiatives. As such, we are proposing the development of a revised job description and placement of the revised position at Range 25 on the                                    Management Salary Schedule. This placement more appropriately reflects the consequence of error and span of supervision associated with this position and would result in an annual net cost increase to the general fund of  $11,136 with the present incumbent.
· Reclassification of General Counsel: The present level of compensation is not comparable to that which is enjoyed by other General Counsel incumbents in other like-sized school districts. Moreover, General Counsel is now responsible for the oversight of the District’s Worker’s Compensation Program, serves as the District Safety Officer and directs and oversees the activities of an Associate Counsel. The Board has requested that salary including longevity and education be increased to $190,000 a year. The annual net cost increase to the general fund for this salary adjustment would be $27,998.
· Reclassification of Director of Certificated Personnel to Director of Personnel Services: With the elimination of the Director of Classified Personnel the incumbent Director of Certificated Personnel has, out of necessity, assumed all disciplinary, counseling/intervention, grievance avoidance and administrative duties and accountabilities related to Classified Personnel. Moreover, dependent on the redistribution of Superintendent’s Council assignments, the incumbent in this position will necessarily be required to become further immersed in the direct administration of the greater Personnel Services division. In recognition of the enhanced consequence of error, span of supervision and expanded proficiencies required in this reclassified position it is recommended that a new position of Director of Personnel Services be created and compensation be fixed at Range 32 of the Management Salary Schedule. The annual net cost increase to the general fund associated with this proposed reclassification would be $5,989.00.
· Reclassification of the Administrative Secretary to Supt. (Conf.): Providing dedicated support to the Office of the Superintendent and the Board of Education the incumbent in this classification has assumed tasks and obligations which had been heretofore been performed by others. As an administrative adjunct to the Superintendent the requisite tasks assumed in this position has increased appreciably as has the associated consequence of error. In light of the enhanced requirements of this position we are recommending that the job description be revised to incorporate all presently performed tasks and required proficiencies. Presently fixed at Range 536 of The Confidential Unit Salary Schedule we are recommending that the revised classification be placed at Range 576 of the same salary schedule. The annual net cost increase to the general fund for this proposed reclassification would be $1,792.00. As a result of the Tucker decision, former employees in layoff status would have to be notified of the availability of the position.
· Reclassify Associate Superintendent, Educational Services to Assistant Superintendent: In light of a planned redistribution of Council-level responsibilities it is recommended that this particular position be reclassified to an Assistant Superintendent and that the level of annual compensation be fixed at $141,000. This proposed reclassification would result in a net annual savings of $14,913.00.
· Reclassify Administrative Assistant to the Associate Superintendent of Educational Services to Administrative Assistant (conf.): Given the modified scope of work to be performed in the reclassified Associate Superintendent position described in the immediately preceding proposal it is recommended that the incumbent Administrative Assistant to the Associate Superintendent be Y-rated and the classification be reclassified to Administrative Assistant. There would likely be no significant fiscal impact as there are no strong indicators of a significant compensation increases in the near future.
Should the Board of Education act collectively and affirmatively upon all of the above-cited recommendations as presented the total net annual impact to the general fund would be an increased cost of $40,115.00.

Your review and consideration of these proposals are greatly appreciated.

